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Pennock City Council Meeting 

Tuesday, June 2, 2020 

 

Pennock City Council held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, June 2, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. 

at the Pennock Community Center.  The following members were present Deputy Mayor Bruce 

Bastin, Council members Jeff Arends, Mackenzie Laughlin and virtual Laurie Maresch.  Absent 

was Mayor Kevin Crowley.  Also present was Donavan Peters. 

  

Deputy Mayor Bastin called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Motion by Council member Laughlin to accept the agenda as presented; Council member Arends 

seconds the motion.  Roll call vote was taken.  All in favor.  The motion passed. 

 

Motion by Council member Arends to approve the Consent Agenda which consisted of the May 

5, 2020 Council minutes and to pay all the June bills, Council member Laughlin seconds the 

motion.  Roll call vote was taken.  All in favor.  The motion passed. 

 

Deputy Levi Brown was not present for the sheriff’s report.  For the month of May there were 

40.25 hours. 

 

 

CITIZENS FORUM 

 

There was nothing. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Street Repairs – Clerk Johnson presented the quote that was received from Riley Brothers 

Construction.  Motion by Council member Arends to accept the quote, Council member 

Laughlin seconds the motion.  Roll call vote was taken.  All in favor.  The motion passed. 

 

Residents with several vehicles and garbage – Council member Arends inquired if residents are 

cleaning up their vehicles and garbage.  Clerk Johnson mentioned that she still needs to send out 

additional letters and will need to send certified letters to those that have already received one 

letter and have not done anything.   

 

City Wide Clean-up Day – It was mentioned things went well.  There was some discussion about 

making some changes for next year but will discuss more at a later meeting. 

 

Summer mower – Mike Ball informed Clerk Johnson on May 21, 2020 that he was not going to 

continue with the mowing.  Motion by Council member Laughlin to award his mowing job to 

Lance and Lindsey Crowe; Council member Arends seconds the motion.  Roll call vote was 

taken.  All in favor.  The motion passed. 

 

Brush Site – Council member Arends inquired how the dumping has been with the gates.  It was 

said that the gates have been effective. 
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NEW BUSINESS 

 

Pennock Fun Days - There was a long discussion as to whether or not to cancel Pennock Fun 

Days for 2020.  No decisions were made at the present time.  

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Deputy Mayor Bastin mentioned that he has been working with a couple of movers in regard to 

moving houses into Dirk’s Fourth Addition.  He has also been reviewing the covenants and 

thinks that we need to possibly make some changes on the covenants.  He was going to finish 

compiling information and bring to another council meeting. 

 

Being no further business Council member Arends made a motion to adjourn the meeting, 

Council member Laughlin seconds the motion.  The motion passed.  Meeting was adjourned at 

7:45 p.m. 

 

Official minutes will be approved at the Tuesday, July 7, 2020 Council meeting. 

 

Dawn Johnson 

Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 


